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SUBJ:  Adjudicating Posttraumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) Claims Based on Military Sexual Trauma (MST) 

Purpose

Compensation Service is providing the following information and guidelines to ensure consistency and fairness through a liberal approach when adjudicating PTSD claims based on MST. 
Background
Over the last several decades, women have entered the military in increasing numbers and now comprise a significant percentage of the Veteran population.  Associated with this, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) has seen an increase in the filings of personal assault PTSD claims based on MST.  Although the initial VA response was influenced by claims from women Veterans, it is now clear that male Veterans are also the victims of MST.  According to the Veterans Health Administration, of the population of Veterans screened at its health care facilities, about one in five women and one in a hundred men state that they have experienced an in-service stressful MST event.  

VA is aware that, because of the personal and sensitive nature of the MST stressors in these cases, it is often difficult for the victim to report or document the event when it occurs.  Reasons for this may include fear of reprisal, feelings of shame or guilt, or the perception of an unresponsive military chain of command.  As a result, if the MST ultimately leads to post-service PTSD symptoms and a claim is filed, the available evidence is often insufficient to establish occurrence of the stressor.  To remedy this, VA developed regulations and procedures that provide for a liberal approach to evidentiary development and adjudication of these claims.  

This training letter further explains the liberal interpretation of 38 CFR 3.304(f)(5) and articulates the proper development process.  Additional training for practical application of this training letter is available through VA’s Talent Management System.

Questions

Questions can be e-mailed to VAVBAWAS/CO/21Q&A.
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